Mr. C. W. Shaffer, President, Home State Bank, Russell, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Shaffer:

It was fine to see you and have a visit with you Tuesday at your bank and at the Rotary Club. I trust that the operation for the granddaughter was highly successful. Won't you kindly give Mrs. Shaffer my personal regards when she returns from Kansas City?

I am sending you a copy of the Jayhawk Rebounds and will put you on the mailing list so that you and Mrs. Shaffer will find some interesting reading, at least in the next one because we will mention Bub and give his address. I am sorry that I haven't had Wilmer on the mailing list because I have been doing this for over a year now and I know some of those Rebounds would have been pleasant reading for him. I am digging up some of the old ones to send him.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.